TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th September 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Clerk Adele Waddington

Chairman Cllr Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner 
Councillor Karen Plumb

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor John Dransfield


Councillor Ian Hartley

Councillor Chris Taylor
Apologies

PC Nigel Keates, PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Beverley Robinson
Also Present

Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price, David Cockburn-Price
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 6th July 2015 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded Cllr Hartley
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Cllr Hodgson declared interest on planning applications 13/15/0297P, 13/15/0212P, 13/15/0341P and 13/15/0388P
Police Matters
No Police at the meeting.  Cllr Hodgson advised that the parking meter at Wycoller car park has recently been broken in to and that there have been another 3 cars broken into as far as he knows.
 CCllr Paul White

CCllr White was unable to attend the meeting
Residents Issues
Cllr Plumb advised that the residents of the bungalow on Back Lane are very happy with the work on the path down to Old Chelsea as it vastly improves the area.  It has been requested that, if some planters were available, the lady of the bungalow would do the planting.  Cllr Hodgson to find 2 and drop off.

Matters Arising
Neighbourhood Plan

The proposal is that a plan be drawn up for East Colne, Trawden and Laneshaw Bridge and has support from all of the councils.  The cost could be as low as £10,000 and David Cockburn-Price believes that there will be a grant available to cover at least £7000 of this.  There are only 2 reports required; one is a sustainability appraisal and the other is a race/equality/gender/religion appraisal.  The group can tap into what Pendle Borough Council have already produced for other projects, therefore cutting costs.  The Core Strategy states that more houses are needed, but recently the area at the top of Knotts Lane was passed, and various other smaller developments therefore taking some of the pressure off.  David Cockburn-Price will go back to Neil Watson to get some additional resources and information and will come back to the November meeting with more information.  David also advised that the Butler Estate recently put 5 lots of land up for sale, 2 of which have been sold to independent buyers, therefore, no ‘estate’ type plans will be bale to be applied for as these are at the end and in the middle of the area for sale.
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven has completed 27 hours.
Letter received from the North West in Bloom Team advising that there may be a prize.  Ceremony on 30th October.  Cllr Robinson to advise who would like to attend.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Dransfield drew up a summary of the items on the agenda.  There is an appeal for the parking area to the rear of Avondale, Lanehouse from the tram tracks, 5 outstanding enforcements (waiting for planning dept feedback), 1 enforcement action and advice that there is some funding available for the Boulsworth Environment Improvement Fund.

Cllr Cockburn-Price is fighting the villages corner with reference to the 2 houses at Green Meadow that have been built in the wrong place, not to specification, and not to conservation status.  They have brown plastic downspouts (should have been black), the soffits are  plastic and the barge boards have been painted the wrong colour.
Allotments
Cllr Taylor advised that he has received some complaints regarding the hens that are currently in plot 20.  Apparently there is a foul smell, and the hens are in a very small cage.  Adele to write to the tenant and ask this be rectified.
12/2015

Cllr Foulkes has asked that Adele write two emails in response to queries raised.  One is that allotment tenants leave a 2 feet gap around garages, but do not have to put up a fence, the other is regarding fires at the weekends.  As there are a lot of new tenants at the moment, there has been an increase in fires.  This should slow down very soon.

It was also suggested that a competition be run for the allotments.  Cllr Cockburn-Price to send a poster template.
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
After a short meeting, it was decided that….
The Parish Council will take over the full responsibility of the Lanehouse Lane Play area providing that:

1. Pendle Borough Council purchase global insurance and invoice the parish council for their part to cover 1 play area

2. This area desperately needs updating.  This needs doing (or a cash alternative) before the transfer can take place

3. A 3 month transition period would take place, so PBC would continue to inspect the play area and send the reports to the Parish Council for this initial period.

Proposed Cllr Hodgson, seconded Cllr Dransfield, put to vote – all in favour

The Parish Council will take on the responsibility for the bus shelters and be responsible for maintenance providing that:

1. Gladstone Terrace bus shelter is replaced

2. Pendle Borough Council purchase global insurance and invoice the parish council for their shelters

Proposed Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Reyner, put to vote – all in favour

The parish Council will pay Pendle Borough council to maintain it’s footpaths at a cost of £2157 and request that this rate is only increased in line with inflation for the first 5 years.

Proposed Cllr Hodgson, seconded Cllr Foulkes, put to vote – all in favour

The Councillors would also like to see a transfer of the recreation ground and the garage sites at Cotton Tree, Holme Crescent and Boulsworth Drive to the Parish Council as a form of income.  All the services Pendle Council are transferring are at a cost, therefore there was a strong feeling that there should be some form of income transferred as well.  Proposed Cllr Foulkes, seconded, Cllr Hartley – put to vote – all in favour
Roadside seating has already been transferred and the Parish council have budgeted £400/yr for their maintenance

Parking at Weavers Court
Katrina Pickles from Pendle Borough council’s legal team has advised that there has been correspondence with Redrow Homes who have put 3 conditions on the transfer of the parking area.  Katrina will get everything together and invite Adele into the office to discuss
Position of School Governor

The Parish council no longer have the right to appoint a Council representative onto the board of governors.  Cllr Crompton is still interested, and if she decides to apply when a vacancy arises, Adele to write letter of support to school.

Parish Matters

Cllr Plumb advised that the shrubs on the side of Burnley road past the vicarage are overgrown and need attention.  Adele to report to LCC.
Cllr Hodgson asked Cllr Cockburn-Price if she could chase CCllr White with regards to the ownership of the road through Wycoller to Parson Lee Farm
Planning Applications

13/15/0297P – Conversion of agricultural barn to 2 dwellings at Far Wanless Farm, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application

13/15/0212P – Variation of condition – remove condition 16 to allow holiday let to be used as independent dwelling at Far Wanless Farm, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application

13/15/0324P – Erect 2 storey extension to side and balcony to rear of 93 Skipton Road. Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application
13/15/0312P – Insertion of 3 windows in western elevation and construct mezzanine level internally at Blackcarr Mill, Skipton Road, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application
13/15/0334P – Demolition of existing conservatory to rear and erection of two storey extension to rear, and first floor to side at 97 Skipton Road, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application
13/15/0341P – Erection of single storey extension to rear of 7 Clogg Head, TrawdenSent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application.  Following a discussion about this, it was decided that an objection should be lodged as this is the only property on the row with any kind of additional 
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structure to the rear.  It was an unspoilt row of cottages.  It is very large for the size of the property and is out of character with the rest of the row.  Cllr Cockburn-Price will call this in to the colne and District Committee meeting.
13/15/0368P – Erection of timber garden room with veranda to rear of 9 Leyland Close, Trawden. Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application

13/15/0369P – demolition of existing conservatory to rear and car port to side and erection of single storey extension to side and rear, and car port to side at 9 Leylan Close, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application

13/15/0382P – Erection of porch to front of Greenbank House, Hollin Hall, Trawden. Sent out to all Parish Councillors, response sent to Planning advising that the Councillors have no issues with this application

13/15/0361P – Erection of 5 dwellings (2prs semi’s, 1 detached) at Green Meadow, Trawden.  The feeling was that these properties are out of character with the rest of the village.  There are no 3 storey town houses in this area of Trawden.  There are concerns over sightlines, and the Councillors feel that they have been let down by the planning department with the other two properties that have already been built on this area, as they are not to specification and are in the wrong place.  Two of the properties have been moved closer to Long Meadow therefore there will be still be concerns regarding over-looking.  The site is very crowded and there are large land drains under 2 properties that prevent flooding further up Colne Road.  These must be kept intact and ensure that water is free-flowing.
13/15/0388P – Listed Building consent – conversion of an agricultural building into 2 dwellings at Far Wanless Farm, Trawden.  The councillors had no issues with this application
13/15/0401P – Conversion of barn to dwelling house at Lower Draught Gates, Burnley Road, Trawden.  This is an expanding business and the plans are very sympathetic to the area.  No objections
13/15/0412P – Land adjacent to 2 The Old Mill, Wellhead, Winewall.  The Councillors were concerned about parking, access to the site for contractors vehicles, and storage of materials during the build.  As it is in-keeping with the local area, no other objections were recorded. 

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Electoral register alterations received

Time sheet from Steven Hounslow received.  

Advice received that Trawden have been awarded something in the NWIB Competition.  Invitation to attend the prize giving on 30th October at Southport.  It was agreed that the volunteers should be awarded for their hard work.  Cllr Crompton proposed that the Parish Council would fund a maximum of 6 attendees, but they had to pay their own travel costs.  Seconded Cllr Dransfield.  Put to vote – all in favour
Advice received from Yorkshire Bank that the protection limit has reduced to £75000

Email received from Philip Mousdale to advise that the annual subscription to the Rights of Way scheme is £2157 not £3235 as previously advised

Email received from Tony Loftus at Highways to advise that they have dug channels in the verge to stop the area on Colne Road near to Cemetery House from flooding

Confirmation received that the play area on Lane House Lane belongs to Pendle Council

Email received from Megan Brindle at LCC regarding a footpath from windy Arbour.  No objections
Email received from United Utilities regarding their reservoir safety campaign

Email received from PBC asking whether Trawden would be interested in ordering their tree from them.  Costs received

Information received regarding the road closures for the Tour of Britain

Email received from LCC asking for the opinion on the councils draft core strategy.  Go to LCC website for information

Email received advising that Julie Hibbert is assisting with the administration of the Rights of Way Team.  Would we like to be notified of future information and meetings.  Is anyone available to attend the meetings?  Next meeting Monday 14th December 2pm at Nelson Town Hall.  Cllr Hodgson will attend this meeting
Proposed Main Modifications – Pendle Core Strategy Development Plan Document available on the PBC website

Notice of a meeting of the Scrutiny Management Team meeting on 11th august

New adult learning courses available at visit www.lancashire.gov.uk/adultlearning 
Finance
Bank transfer of £287.86 for Adele Waddington august pay
Bank transfer of £21.23 for Adele Waddington July expenses

Bank transfer of £281.75 to Steven Hounslow for July hours

Bank transfer of £23.20 to HMRC for June Tax
Bank transfer for £90.24 for JRB Enterprise for dog gloves

Bank transfer of £310.50 to Steven Hounslow for August hours

Cheque for £162 for the NWIB prize giving ceremony
Meeting closed 10pm – next meeting 5th October 2015

Dates for future meetings
2ndNovember, 7th December
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